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13 December 2022 

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)
Request ID: FOI465524487

Thank you for your request for information relating to Reel Store/Telegraph Hotel.

You have requested the following information:

Thank you for your request for information relating to the Reel Store / Telegraph Hotel, dated 15
November 2022. We have reviewed the questions, confirm that information is held in relation to
your request, and are able to respond as follows (we have added numbers to your request): 

Please share all documents concerning the City Councils relationship with the Telegraph
Hotel and The Reel Store. 

1. This information should include all documentation of council minutes and reports that
refer to public funding of or public contributions to the funding of:

a) The Telegraph Hotel 

We can confirm that we hold this information and it is accessible to you via the Council website.
Please find below links to the public report and minutes considered by Cabinet and Full Council
dated 8 January 2019 and 15 January 2019 respectively. This report relates to the re-gear of the
lease in relation to the Telegraph Hotel: 

Report: 

https://edemocracy.coventry.gov.uk/documents/s42344/Land%20and%20Buildings%20-



%20Lease%20and%20Surrender%20Regear.pdf

Report Appendix: 

https://edemocracy.coventry.gov.uk/documents/s42345/Land%20and%20Buildings%20-
%20Lease%20Surrender%20and%20Regear%20-%20Appendix%201.pdf 

Minutes: 

https://edemocracy.coventry.gov.uk/documents/s42719/Minutes%20-
%208th%20January%202019.pdf 

We are therefore advising you as per Section 21 of the FOIA that we do not have to provide the
requested information. Further details provided below.

b) The Reel Store 

The City of Culture Trust were awarded £750,000 from the “Getting Building Fund”, administrated
by the West Midlands Combined Authority and managed through the Council’s Cultural Capital
Investment Fund. The funding was to support the capital works for the Reel Store and was
subjected to a quarterly claim process in accordance with the provisions of the Grant Funding
Agreement between Coventry City Council and City of Culture Trust.

Coventry City Council continue to have discussions with Coventry City of Culture Trust around
legacy following the City of Culture 2021, including the role of the Reel Store, as part of that
process. At the time of providing this response, no formal agreement has been entered into
between the parties in relation to the Reel Store.

2. This should include details of lease arrangements/ exemptions offered to both
organisations. The detail should include public funding given to both organisations and
clarify ownership arrangements for both properties: 

a) The Telegraph Hotel 

The Council is the freehold owner of the land known as the Telegraph Hotel and has granted a
250-year lease from (and including) 5 February 2019 to (and including) 14 February 2269.

The Parties to the lease are: 

(1) The Council of the City of Coventry, and 
(2) Far Gosford Developments Limited 

Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 provides that: 

“(1) Information which is reasonably accessible to the applicant otherwise than under section 1 is
exempt information.

(2) For the purposes of subsection (1)—



(a) information may be reasonably accessible to the applicant even though it is accessible only on
payment…”

The lease is registered under title number MM121175 and a copy of this lease can be obtained
from the Land Registry.

As a result, we believe that the information is reasonably accessible to you and is therefore exempt
from disclosure.

This exemption is not subject to the public interest test.

b) The Reel Store 

The City of Culture Trust occupies the Reel Store under a lease granted by Far Gosford
Developments Limited, dated 7 May 2022 for a term of 25 years, from and including 7 May 2022.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to
re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as:  FOI/EIR Disclosure Log, Publication
Scheme, Facts about Coventry and Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance


